Girdwood Trails Committee
Minutes of Regular Meeting
Girdwood Community Center, 7:00 pm 
Tuesday, June 1, 2010

Call to Order
Carolyn Brodin called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. Kate Sandberg took minutes. Others present were Jonnie Lazarus, Debra Croghan, Deb Essex, Brian Burnett, Diana Livingston, Norman Starkey, Sue Kennedy, Sean Stash.

Approval of Agenda
The agenda was approved with the moving of the Moose Meadow Kiosk to New Business.

Approval of Minutes, May 4, 2010

The minutes were approved as written.

Introduction of Guests
David Chadwick, GBOS Parks and Recreation Representative, was introduced. 

Old Business
Trails Issues

--Hand Tram Maintenance:  Jonnie reported that Dave Wilson has inspected the tram and found nothing wrong of note; his report is pending. Jonnie has put the grease gun in the shed and will order another rope. Brian suggested Pacific Alaska Freight for transporting the rope from Outside.

Norman will visit the tram this month and take pictures. Brian noted the rust, lack of a latch, and hinges as problems. 

--Tract F: Jonnie asked that we walk on the new Winner Creek Extension on Tract F to see how it held up over the winter. Brian said that it is in great shape—dry and level. Jonnie will check on the easement for Tract F.

--Other Trail Issues: Carolyn spoke to Alison Rein (USFS) about putting back up the signs on Crow Creek Rd directing people to the new parking lot for access to the Hand Tram. Alison will drop the signs off at Jonnies office for Trails Committee to put up.

Budget and Grants

--Anchorage Park Foundation Grant: Kate announced that the grant application was submitted on time and had many good letters of support. She thanked everyone who was involved with the process. Carolyn should be notified of the selection results around 6/4.

Beaver Pond Trail System—Permit, Easement, Survey

Norman, Brian, and Jonnie went with a Dowl Engineers surveyor to look at the Beaver Pond Trail.  Committee members expect the survey to cost $10,000 or more.  Beaver Pond will be surveyed for sure, and if costs allow, Abe’s and California Creek Trails.

It was agreed that Beaver Pond Trail(name) should be extended to Crow Creek Rd, and the California Creek Trail (name) should begin at the "T" with the Beaver Pond trail. 

The map on the easement notice that went to households was incorrect. It showed the Beaver Pond Trail ending at the neighborhood rather than on the Gird–to-Bird Bike Path. Jonnie will tell Alison Smith to be aware that some neighbors may call or attend the HLB Advisory meeting with this mistaken information.

SAGA/Other Work Crew Priorities

A SAGA work crew comes July 25 for two weeks (10 days) of work.  After some discussion, it was decide to set the work priorities at the next meeting. All committee members are asked to send their own priorities to Carolyn and come to the next meeting with them in mind.  We will know how much light brushing has been done by that time.
New Trails Map

Carl (USFS) has been gone a lot, so Carolyn has been unable to finish the map. When he returns, she will email the map and the description to committee members.  The consensus was to make it a three-way fold map with a nice cover page and inclusion of the Trails contact information/a request for a donation. At least 1000 copies will be made.  This should be finalized before July’s meeting.

Connex

Jonnie reported that we are now getting two 20’ conexes, not one 40’ one. John Gallup is still waiting for the geotech fabric and has to get a few more permits.  The two conexes will cost $7,200, $1,200 more than is budgeted.  The configuration of the units will be side by side with 8' roof between for the snow machine to pull thru. We may get shot rock from the Resort rather than hauling gravel from Portage. Gravel or shot rock will have to be spread on the pad.  The freight of the units will also cost us too.

After discussion, Carolyn made the motion (seconded by Diana), “The Girdwood Trails Committee may use up to $3,000 of Trails funds for the two conexes, their freight, and gravel.” Passed unanimously.

Updates

--Memorandum of Understanding:  No update

--Alyeska Bike Path Repair:  Carolyn and Norman spent a lot of time deciding on the location of repairs for our leftover $19,000.  They decided to focus on two major heaves that are dangerous.  The Committee agreed, so Carolyn will call Isobel with this information.  We have until June 30 to get the work done. 
Deb E. said small stop signs are $27.20 each. The group decided to not pursue these signs because of locations of fiber optic cable.

--Turnagain Times Article:  The next article will focus on summer bike path safety. Kate will ask for input from members and then write the draft.

--Quilters’ Raffle:  Carolyn and Jonnie are working on the tickets this week. Five hundred will be printed. Carolyn offered to see what a permit for printing would cost from Great Originals.  

New Business

Fungus Fair Auction

The dinner and auction will be Saturday, August 28, so we need to solicit donations now. Jonnie will send out the list from last year, and members are asked to identify whom they will contact. 

Moose Meadow Kiosk

Deb Essex of the Girdwood Nordic Ski Club has submitted a grant application for a two-panel kiosk for the parking lot of Moose Meadow.  There would be a roof and place for maps, announcements etc. The dog poop dispenser may go under the roof as well. If they receive the grant money, she will come to the Trails Committee to get input on the design.  Members agreed this was a great idea.

Other Business

Moose Meadow Park Dedication

Jonnie announced that Alison Smith has agreed to pursue the transfer of HLB’s ownership of Moose Meadow (Tract H) and two smaller parcels (Tracts R and D) to Parks and Recreation as a dedicated park.  Anchorage is pursuing this with some parcels and we could be included.  No surveying would be required; the tracts are already platted. We could have them combined as one unit or as three with a road easement. 

The group was generally in favor, but wanted Jonnie to get further information about requirements and definitions of dedicated parkland. 

USFS Announcements

Carolyn gave Alison Rein’s announcements—7th graders worked on lower Iditarod, Trails Day Iditarod work is on June 5, and USFS will have two summer roving trail maintenance crews.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm.

Next meeting is July 6, 2010 at Girdwood Community Center, 7:00 p.m.

